
Report of the Shirley/Papanui Community Board to the Council meeting of 29 July 2004 

6. THE GROYNES SHARED CHRISTCHURCH CITY COUNCIL/NORTH CANTERBURY FISH AND 
GAME COUNCIL FACILITY INVESTIGATION 

 
 The Board considered a report on the current status of the investigation into the proposed shared 

Christchurch City Council / North Canterbury Fish and Game Council facility at the Groynes. 
 
 The Board resolved: 
 
 1.   That the Board note the Greenspace Unit’s intention to develop the concept plan for the 

Groynes, and that six monthly reports be submitted to the Board on the development plans and 
progress on timeframes. 

 
 2. That the same reporting procedure be applied in relation to (1) above, in respect to 

development plans at Roto Kohatu. 
 
 3. That a joint seminar meeting be held with the Fendalton/Waimairi Community Board, relevant 

Council units and Transit New Zealand, on open space issues south of the Waimakariri River 
common to both Boards. 

 
 


